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Chairman’s Report 2013
The Members of the Community Council continue to have served the village well during 2013 by representing their views in many forums.

There have been 11 regular monthly meetings in accordance with the schedule of meetings set out by the community council. The meetings are often well attended and the issues which affect the village are regularly discussed and reported within the village. In addition to the regular meetings we held meetings with a number of MSP’s prior to the regular meetings at which they had attended. We have met with Christina McKelvie MSP and Margaret McCulloch MSP where we discussed issues affecting the village.
During this year we have been engaged in working with the Senior Citizen’s group and South Lanarkshire Council in saving the premises at 4/5 the Cross which was a successful venture. Other work is still ongoing with organisations who wish to take up sub lets in the building.

We have met with Stonehouse Development Trust on two occasions and have recently had a meeting with the new chairman of the Trust on future working together.

We have met with the Director Planning at South Lanarkshire Council on two occasions as well as met with NHS Lanarkshire Directors regarding the Ground for development which formulates the old hospital. We have also met with Hedge Fund managers regarding investment in the village.
The Community Council has fully commented on the new draft Local plan and offered alternative additions to enhance the development of the village.

We continue to meet with other community councils and Banks Group regarding the Kypemuir Wind Farm and the proposal for moneys to come into the village from the development.

The community council also contributed to the NPP Planning consultation and also on Bus Regulations.

We have commented on 6 planning applications as they related to the village.

The community Council regularly uses the Facebook pages to update the village and we have increased the following with some articles having over 7000 ‘hits’ and attracting useful commentary.

We are currently commenting on the proposals for change to Community Councils and are also engaged in bring together a Stakeholder Group for Barratts House Builders.

The community Council are currently working on establishing a Community Trust for the village to hopefully purchase and run the premises at 4/5 the Cross.

I wish to place on record our thanks to Beth Grant who stepped down in October 2013. Beth represented the Community Council on NHS issues and brought her experience to these meetings.

George Smith

Chairman

